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AGENDA 
 
Meeting: Amesbury Area Board 

Place: Sharp Hall, 234 Watson Rd, Larkhill, Salisbury SP4 8RB 
 

Date: Thursday 16 January 2020 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 

 
Including the Parishes of: Allington, Amesbury, Berwick St James, Bulford, Cholderton, 
Durnford, Durrington, Figheldean, Great Wishford, Idmiston, Milston, Newton Toney, 
Orcheston, Shrewton, Stapleford, Steeple Langford, Tilshead, Wilsford Cum Lake, 
Winterbourne, Winterbourne Stoke, Woodford and Wylye. 
 

 
The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. 
The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the 

opportunity to do so. 
 

   If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, 
please contact your Democratic Services Officer. 

 
Refreshments and networking opportunity from 6:30pm. In order to reduce waste, 

please bring your own ‘keep cups’ to use.  
 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Tara Shannon Democratic Services 
Officer, direct line 01225 718352 or email tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115. 
 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
Cllr Graham Wright, Durrington and Larkhill 
Cllr Mike Hewitt, Bourne and Woodford Walley (Vice-Chair) 
Cllr Fred Westmoreland, Amesbury West 
Cllr Robert Yuill, Amesbury East (Chairman) 
Cllr John Smale, Bulford, Allington and Figheldean 
Cllr Darren Henry, Till and Wylye Valley 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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Recording and Broadcasting Information 
 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 

Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv.  At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 

sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

 

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of 

those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 

 

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

  

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 

Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 

from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 

accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 

 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 
available on request. Our privacy policy can be found here.   
 

Parking 
 

To find car parks by area follow this link. The three Wiltshire Council Hubs where most 
meetings will be held are as follows: 
 
County Hall, Trowbridge 
Bourne Hill, Salisbury 
Monkton Park, Chippenham 
 
County Hall and Monkton Park have some limited visitor parking. Please note for 
meetings at County Hall you will need to log your car’s registration details upon your 
arrival in reception using the tablet provided. If you may be attending a meeting for more 
than 2 hours, please provide your registration details to the Democratic Services Officer, 
who will arrange for your stay to be extended. 
 

Public Participation 
 

Please see the agenda list on following pages for details of deadlines for submission of 
questions and statements for this meeting. 
 
For extended details on meeting procedure, submission and scope of questions and 
other matters, please consult Part 4 of the council’s constitution. 
 
The full constitution can be found at this link.  
 
For assistance on these and other matters please contact the officer named above for 

details 

http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv/
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecCatDisplay.aspx?sch=doc&cat=14031
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/parkingtransportandstreets/carparking/findacarpark.htm?area=Trowbridge
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecSDDisplay.aspx?NAME=SD1629&ID=1629&RPID=12066789&sch=doc&cat=13959&path=13959
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=1392&MId=10753&Ver=4
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Items to be considered Time 

1   Welcome and Introductions  7.00pm 

 To welcome those present to the meeting.  

2   Apologies for Absence   

 To receive any apologies for absence.  

3   Minutes (Pages 1 - 10)  

 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 21 November 2019.  
 

 

4   Declarations of Interest   

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations 
granted by the Standards Committee. 

 

5   Chairman's Announcements (Pages 11 - 18) 7.05pm 

 To receive the following announcements through the Chairman 
(written briefing notes are available in the full agenda pack, or 
online): 
 

 Wiltshire Family and Community Learning 
Wiltshire Family and Community Learning includes a range 
of community-based and outreach learning opportunities. 
Courses are funded by the Education and Skills Funding 
Agency. Learners must be 19+, have been resident in UK/EU 
for three or more years, have less than five GCSEs grades 
A-C and/or be a service family and/or in receipt of benefits.  
Please call us on 01225 770478 to find out more about our 
service. Or email: 
familyandcommunitylearning@wiltshire.gov.uk  
 

 Flood Resilience in Your Local Area 
Communities may be interested in holding a workshop to 
enable any towns and parishes within your area the 
opportunity to sit down and work through drafting up a flood 
plan for their community along with a colleague from the 
Environment Agency.  
Communities can find out if they are at risk of flooding here: 
https://www.gov.uk/check-flood-risk. 
For more information please contact Renate Malton, Flood 
Resilience Officer on renate.malton@wiltshire.gov.uk.  
 

 Motiv8 Children and Young People’s Service 
Motiv8 provide support services in Wiltshire for children and 
young people, up to their 18th birthday, with problematic 
substance use, and for children, young people and families 

 

mailto:familyandcommunitylearning@wiltshire.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/check-flood-risk
mailto:renate.malton@wiltshire.gov.uk
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affected by parental substance use.  Its primary objective is 
to improve the health, welfare and life chances of those 
vulnerable to, or experiencing, substance misuse. For more 
information email: info@dhimotiv8.org.uk or call: 0800 

1696136.  

 

 Joint Strategic Needs Assessment 
The Community Area Joint Strategic Needs Assessment 
(JSNA) works to collaboratively set local area priorities, by 
combining service led data with local insight and opinion. 
This acts as a catalyst for community led action that helps 
meet local need and supports the delivery of the Wiltshire 
Council Business Plan. Through working with the area 
boards, Wiltshire Council is able to encourage and support 
communities to take action to sustainably meet their needs. 
Amesbury Area Board is aiming to hold its JSNA ‘Our 
Community Matters’ event at the March meeting, on 19 
March at Antrobus House.  

6   Updates from Partners and Town/Parish Councils (Pages 19 - 
38) 

7.10pm 

 To receive updates from the Town and Parish Council 
Representatives, and from other partner organisations. 
 

 Police 

 Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

 Fire and Rescue Service 

 Town and Parish Councils 

 A303 update 

 NHS Wiltshire CCG 

 HealthWatch Wiltshire 
 

 

7   Local Youth Network Update and Youth Activities Grant 
Applications (Pages 39 - 42) 

7.20pm 

 To receive any updates and consider any applications for youth 
grant funding. 
 

 Able Hands Together, £5,000.00 towards building a new 
bridge at their farm based education service.  

 Evergreen Café, £2,500.00, towards their young people 
cookery group. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:info@dhimotiv8.org.uk
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8   Military Civilian Integration/Communities Together  7.30pm 

 To include updates from: 
 

 Guy Benson – Wiltshire Council Military Civilian Integration 
Lead 

 Wiltshire Council Highways 

 DIO Army Basing – Neill Page 

 Cllr Wright - Communities Together 

 

9   Royal Artillery Museum  8.00pm 

 To receive a presentation by General Eeles on the Royal Artillery 
Museum Project.  

 

10   Waste Collection Changes  8.15pm 

 To receive a presentation from Tracy Carter, Interim Waste 
Management and Carbon Reduction Lead Officer, Wiltshire Council, 
on upcoming changes to the way waste and recycling is collected in 
Wiltshire, including collection day changes. 

 

11   Update from Amesbury Area Board Climate Emergency 
Workshop (Pages 43 - 46) 

8.30pm 

 To receive an update from Cllr Graham Wright on the Climate 
Emergency Workshop held at the last Amesbury Area Board 
meeting in November.  

 

12   Update from the Community Area Transport Group (CATG)  8.40pm 

 There has not been a CATG meeting since the last Area Board in 
November.  
 
The next CATG will be held on 14 February 2020, 10.00am at the 
Redworth Centre.  
 

 

13   Health & Wellbeing Group  8.45pm 

 To receive any updates from the HWBG. 
 
Upcoming HWBG meetings: 

 Tuesday 4 February 

 Monday 11 May  

 Tuesday 4 August  

 Monday 9 November   
All will be held at Evergreen Court, Archers Way from 10am until 
11.30am. 
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14   Community Area Grants (Pages 47 - 50) 8.50pm 

 To determine the following applications for Community Area Grant 
funding: 
 

 Smiley Face Nursery, £5,000 towards new preschool toilets. 

 Woodford Parish Council, £1,450.00 towards a Speed 
Indicator Device for Middle Woodford.  

 Winterbourne Parish Council, £ £1199.80, towards 
information dissemination across the Winterbournes.  

 Able Hands Together, £5,000.00, towards building a barn for 
their community farm.  

 

15   Urgent items   

 Any other items of business which the Chairman agrees to consider 
as a matter of urgency. 

 

16   Future Meeting Dates, Evaluation and Close  9.00pm 

 The next meeting of the Amesbury Area Board will be held on 19 
March 2020 at Antrobus House and will be the Joint Strategic 
Needs Assessment.  

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
Amesbury Area Board 
 

 
MINUTES OF THE AMESBURY AREA BOARD MEETING HELD ON 21 
NOVEMBER 2019 AT ANTROBUS HOUSE, 39 SALISBURY ROAD, AMESBURY, 
SP4 7HH. 
 
Present: 
 
Cllr Graham Wright, Cllr Fred Westmoreland, Cllr Robert Yuill (Chairman) and 
Cllr John Smale 
 
Also  Present: 
 
Cllr Allison Bucknell, Cllr Richard Clewer and Cllr Christopher Williams 
  

 
59 Refreshments, Networking and Information 

 
Attendees viewed the displays, stands and information on climate change. 
Information was available from Wessex Water, Extinction Rebellion, The 
Wiltshire Wildlife Trust, The Pantry Partnership and the Wiltshire Council Waste 
Team.  
  
 

60 Welcome and Introductions 
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Climate Emergency special meeting 
of the Amesbury Area Board and thanked them for attending.  
 

61 Chairman's Announcements 
 
The Chairman made the following announcements: 
 

 New Fly-Tipping Campaign – We’re Targeting Fly Tippers 
The new We're Targeting Fly-tippers (WTF) campaign was announced. 
The campaign aimed to combat the scourge of fly-tipping by offering 
residents a reward of up to £200 in high street vouchers if they report 
information that leads to the successful prosecution of an offender or the 
payment of a Fixed Penalty Notice (FPN). Email 
peter.white@wiltshire.gov.uk with as many details as possible to report 
fly-tipping. 

 

 British Telecom Proposed Payphones Removal Consultation 
The council had received notification from BT regarding a consultation on 
a programme of proposed public payphone removals. BT proposed to 
remove payphones with low usage levels following a full consultation. 
Wiltshire Council would also carry out a consultation. Responses 
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received by 14 January 2020 would be included in our return to BT. 
Please see the agenda report for full details and email Mary Moore, 
Economic Development and Planning, on mary.moore@wiltshire.gov.uk 
to comment. The Chairman noted that parish councils and registered 
charities could adopt a kiosk for £1.00. Uses for these kiosks could 
include mini libraries, or a space for a defibrillator. There were 3 
telephone boxes that may be removed within the Amesbury Community 
Area.  
 

 Community Governance Review 
Wiltshire Council were undertaking a Community Governance Review, 
which was a process to provide the opportunity to review and make 
changes to governance arrangements to town and parish councils. For 
further information and to comment please go to 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/council-democracy-cgr. 

 

 Wiltshire Green Pledge 
Earlier this year Wiltshire Council pledged to be carbon neutral by 2030, 
and its councillors had agreed to seek to make the county of Wiltshire 
carbon neutral by 2030. To help with this, The Green Pledge had been 
launched which was asking people to commit to making small changes 
that could have a big positive impact on the environment. Please go to 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/green-economy-climate-emergency to make 
a pledge. 

 
62 The Climate Emergency and Wiltshire Council 

 
The board received a presentation from Cllr Richard Clewer, Cabinet Member 
for Climate Change.  
 
In February 2019 Wiltshire Council passed a motion declaring the Climate 
Emergency. The council resolved to seek to make the county of Wiltshire 
(excluding Swindon) carbon neutral by 2030 and to establish our carbon 
baseline and renewables baseline. The Cabinet had committed to making 
Wiltshire Council Carbon Neutral by 2030. 
 
To help achieve this the council would update the local plan to include the 
carbon neutral plan, and green policies for any new builds. Consultations would 
begin on the local plan in 2020. The transport plan would also be updated; 
public transport, walking and cycling needed to be promoted. Moving forward all 
Wiltshire Council plans would need to be developed to include policies on 
reducing carbon.  
 
In order to able to address the problems and reduce carbon emissions the 
council needed to establish carbon baselines. Baseline emissions refered to the 
production of carbon that had occurred in the past and which were being 
produced prior to the introduction of any strategies to reduce emissions. The 
baseline measurement would be determined over a set period, typically one 
year. This historical measurement would act as a benchmark to evaluate the 
success of subsequent efforts to reduce emissions. Without the knowledge of 
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baseline emissions, it would be impossible to reliably judge the success of any 
remediation efforts. To do this Wiltshire Council were talking to local 
universities; the Anthesis Group (SCATTER); Swindon and Wiltshire Local 
Economic Partnership; the Local Government Association; and other local 
authorities to see what they do.  
 
It was estimated that each Wiltshire Council resident was responsible for 
approximately 7 tonnes of carbon emissions a year.  
 
Wiltshire Council had established a Global Warming and Climate Emergency 
task group, chaired by Cllr Graham Wright, to consider renewable energy 
generation, energy use and efficiency; planning; transport and air quality; waste; 
land use; business and industry; the carbon baseline and renewable energy 
baseline. The aim of the task group was to develop an effective strategy which 
would then be approved by council. The council wanted to get things right, so it 
was worth investigating all the options.  
 
The council aimed to adapt housing stock and council buildings to make them 
more energy efficient. This included introducing solar arrays over park and ride 
sites and solar panels on all council housing. All street lights would be changed 
to LED’s which were far more efficient and decreased light pollution. Changes 
to waste collection would also help.  
 
Friends of the Earth had found Wiltshire Council to be the best performing local 
authority in England and Wales, however there were still many improvements to 
be made.  
 
The Chairman thanked Cllr Clewer for his presentation.  
 

63 "Put Your Cards on the Table" Climate Emergency Workshop 
 
Cllr Graham Wright thanked all the people who had provided stands and 
exhibits for the meeting. He then introduced Bill Jarvis of Extinction Rebellion 
(XR).  
 
Mr Jarvis introduced himself to the meeting, explaining that he was a retired 
engineer with grandchildren. Due to the climate emergency he was scared for 
their future. Wiltshire Council had started to address the climate emergency, 
although progress was slow and XR wanted to help Wiltshire Council achieve. 
 
It was explained that Carbon Dioxide levels were continuing to rise, if no actions 
were taken the world could expect a 3m rise in sea level by the end of the 
century. Sea levels and extreme weather events were already having an effect. 
Venice had flooded recently, as had Doncaster in the UK. The Greenland ice 
sheet was melting at a rate 50 years ahead of forecast. The Arctic summer sea 
ice would disappear by 2028, Antarctic ice was also disappearing at an 
alarming rate. Many species were becoming extinct. Wildfires were increasing. 
The consequences of not acting were extremely dire.  
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The UK was rated 68th for carbon reduction. The Climate Act was passed in 
2008 however central government had failed on a lot of their goals. People 
needed to commit to action. 
 
Cllr Wright thanked Mr Jarvis for his presentation. Cllr Wright urged 
communities to imagine; think and be informed; use their voice; start a climate 
conversation; work together and commit to change.  
 
Wiltshire Council had established a Scrutiny Task Group which was working 
with the Cabinet to help produce a strategy that would enable Wiltshire Council 
to be Carbon Neutral by 2030.  
 
Central government needed to act now. Technology and new processes were 
available, people were encouraged to keep the pressure on by lobbying through 
Wiltshire Council and directly with their MP.    
 
There were around half a million residents in Wiltshire. How could we help them 
to reduce their carbon footprint? The meeting was asked to consider actions 
that could be taken, and a workshop session was undertaken. The feedback 
from the session can be seen as an appendix to the minutes, in the Outcomes 
from Climate Change Workshop document.   
 
Most felt motivated to change their behaviour by the workshop session. Cllr 
Clewer assured the meeting that feedback would be listened to and the council 
would take steps to address the climate emergency.  
 

64 Close of Workshop 
 
The Chairman thanked all involved in the climate emergency presentations and 
opened the area board business as usual session.  
 

65 Apologies for Absence 
 
Apologies for absence had been received from: 
 

 Cllr Darren Henry 

 Cllr Mike Hewitt 

 Wiltshire Police, Insp Liz Coles/Sgt Thorne/PC Wileman 

 Nicola Schneider, Lovell 

 Neill Page, DIO Army Basing Lead 
 

 
66 Minutes 

 
Resolved: 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 12 September 2019 were agreed as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman, with one amendment to minute 
number 52, (page 7 of the minutes), where the roundabout referred to at the 
Toby Carvery was in Amesbury, not Bulford as stated.  
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67 Declarations of Interest 

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 

68 Partner Updates 
 
The Chairman referred to the updates set out in the agenda and invited further 
updates from Town/Parish Councils and other Partners. 
 

 Shrewton Parish Council 
A verbal presentation was received which summarised the Shrewton 
Parish Council update published in agenda supplement 1. One of the 
main issues raised was large military vehicles driving through areas of 
Shrewton where they were prohibited. The deputy commander of Larkhill 
Garrison addressed the meeting, advising that their drivers were 
reminded regularly not to drive the back way. It seemed that the 
problems often occurred when drivers were civilian contractors from out 
of the county. The military were not allowed to put signage on the 
highway and requested Wiltshire Council’s help with this.  
The Chairman thanked people for their contributions and advised 
Shrewton Parish Council to raise a CATG issue to look at the signage 
issue.  
 

 Roof Repairs to Amesbury’s St Mary and St Melor Church 
Mark Verbinnen of Amesbury Town Council gave a presentation on the 
need for roof repairs at Amesbury’s St Mary and St Melor Church. The 
Church was over a thousand years old and serious damage to the roof 
had occurred over the last few years, there was water ingress and the 
lead had deteriorated. There was also death watch beetle decay 
throughout the roof. No funding was received from the Church of 
England or the government to maintain the building. Costs had spiralled 
and they needed to raise a further £250,000. Action needed to be taken 
now to save the building. Go to their website at 
https://www.maryandmelor.com/roof to find out more or for details on 
how to donate.  

 
69 Update from the Community Area Transport Group (CATG) 

 
The Chairman referred the meeting to the CATG minutes in the agenda pack.  
 

70 Health & Wellbeing Group 
 
Cllr Wright introduced the HWB grant for consideration and it was; 
 
Resolved: 
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 To grant the health and wellbeing group, £155.26, to run to buses 
from Amesbury to a Christmas event at the Stonehenge visitor 
centre.  

 
71 Community Area Grants 

 
Cllr Fred Westmoreland introduced the grants and representatives of each 
organisation spoke in support of their applications. It was; 
 
Resolved; 
 

 To grant Stonehenge Striders Running Group, £703.37, towards 
setting up a local running group. 

 To grant Shrewton, £1535.00, towards the repair of St Marys steps. 
 

72 Urgent items 
 
There were no urgent items.  
 

73 Future Meeting Dates and Close 
 
It was noted that the next meeting of the Amesbury Area Board would be held 
on Thursday 16 January 2020, 7.00pm at Sharp Hall, 234 Watson Rd, Larkhill, 
Salisbury SP4 8RB.  
 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending. 
 

 
(Duration of meeting:  6.30  - 9.00 pm) 

 
 

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Tara Shannon of Democratic 
Services, direct line 01225 718352, e-mail tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115 
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Outcomes from Climate Change Workshop – Amesbury Area Board, 21/11/19 

Top Carbon Issues for Individuals 

1) Imported Emissions 

2) What We Eat 

3) Stuff 

4) Cars-Travel 

5) Home Energy 

6) Flights 

7) Clothes 

8) Tech Upgrades 

9) Washing Clothes 

10) Waste & Recycling 

11) Wildcards! 

Actions people and their communities might take to tackle these issues: 

1) Imported Emissions 

 

 Vertical farming  

 Buying locally/use local suppliers  

 Buying seasonally  

 Buy less – only buy what you need 

 

2) What We Eat 

 

 Plan your meals for the week   

 Go vegetarian/vegan/flexitarian  

 Eat fresh food with less packaging  

 Educate people on what to eat 

 Learn to make meals with leftovers 

 Grow your own 

 

3) Stuff 

 Buy less stuff 

 Reduce the presents you give 

 Ask if you really need it 

 Recycle/donate unwanted items 

 

4) Cars-Travel 

 

 Work from home  

 Restrict engine size  

 Go electric?  

 Lobby government for low cost and efficient public transport 

 Lobby government to transform public transport to electric/gas/hydrogen  

 Put in more safe cycle routes 

 Car share 
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Amesbury Area Board Page 2 of 3 Wiltshire Council 

 Buy a bus pass as an incentive to use public transport 

 Ask yourself if you really need to go? 

 Introduce charging zones for car drivers in busy areas 

 Walk when possible 

 Make park and ride free 

 Use community transport 

 

5) Home Energy 

 

 Install L.E.D’s  

 Install Smart meters  

 Install efficient insulation  

 Install solar panels on all new builds and all public buildings 

 VAT free initiatives needed by government for energy efficient home improvements 

to houses 

 Grey water collection from homes  

 Turn off lights  

 Put a jumper on instead of the heating 

 Turn down thermostats 

 Review planning constraints on listed buildings, so they can be refurbed to be more 

eco friendly and comfortable to live in.  

 

6) Flights 

 

 Take less flights 

 Holiday in the UK – ‘Staycation’ 

 Get the train/boat 

 Lobby local and central government to rate airlines on how carbon neutral/green 

they are, so people can make an educated choice if they must fly. This would also 

create consumer pressure on airlines to be greener.  

 Increase taxes 

 

7) Clothes 

 

 Buy less  

 Recycle more  

 Use charity shops  

 Don’t follow fashion 

 Upcycle 

 Buy fair trade 

 

8) Tech Upgrades 

 

 Re-use tech  

 Build equipment to last longer  

 Repair not replace  
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 Use software which does not require upgrades to tech, large processing power etc 

 Train people to repair tech  

 If it still works, don’t change it  

 Ask yourself if you really need it 

 Recycle old tech at Curry’s 

 

9) Washing Clothes 

 

 Wash at lower temperatures 

 Only wash it if it’s dirty/wear items more than once 

 Always wash a full load 

 Use eco-friendly washing detergent 

 Do not use tumble dryer 

 

10) Waste and Recycling 

 

 Supermarkets should only buy what they can sell  

 Ban 2 for 1 deals  

 Put pressure on shops to only use packaging that can be recycled   

 Improve food waste recycling 

 Plan meals, buy less food  

 Write a shopping list before going out  

 Take items of use to charity shops etc 

 Use keep cups/reusable receptacles 

 

11) Wildcards! 

 

 Change planning laws to insist that all new developments are green/all new builds 

are carbon neutral  

 Plant trees  

 Use cloth nappies rather than disposable nappies 

 

Best ways to communicate with Wiltshire residents: 

 Wiltshire Council Website 

 Parish websites 

 Village/town websites 

 Facebook 

 Other Social Media 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Wiltshire Family and Community Learning 

Web 
contact: 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/family-learning 
  

 

 

Wiltshire Family and Community Learning includes a range of community-

based and outreach learning opportunities designed to help people of different 

ages and backgrounds to :  

 Gain a new skill  

 Reconnect with learning  

 Prepare to progress to formal courses  

 Learn how to support their children better  
 
Our vision and strategy supports national, regional and Council objectives to 
create stronger, more resilient communities, supporting adults back into work 
and helping parents to support their children’s life chances by:  

 Delivering programmes in identified high priority areas of need, to 
targeted parents and carers of young children. 

 Offering learners long term, planned programmes with clear progression 
pathways. 

 Improving the attainment of adults and children as a result of families 
taking part in intergenerational learning activities. 
 

Courses are funded by the Education and Skills Funding Agency. Learners 
must be 19+, have been resident in UK/EU for three or more years, have less 
than five GCSEs grades A-C and/or be a service family and/or in receipt of 
benefits  
 
Please call us on 01225 770478 to find out more about our service.    
Email: familyandcommunitylearning@wiltshire.gov.uk  
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Flood Resilience in Your Local Area 

Web 
contact: 

renate.malton@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
 

 
The recent wet weather may lead to communities asking about their flood risk. 
 
Communities may be interested in holding a workshop to enable any towns 
and parishes within your area the opportunity to sit down and work through 
drafting up a flood plan for their community along with a colleague from the 
Environment Agency.  Drawing up a flood plan can be daunting for a parish on 
its own but doing this with other like-minded parishes will help.  
 
Communities can find out if they are at risk of flooding through the attached 
environment agency link: https://www.gov.uk/check-flood-risk  
 
We would be looking to do this from January 2020. The best days to arrange 
these are Tuesdays & Wednesday – am/pm and evenings. 
 
For more information please contact Renate Malton, Flood Resilience Officer 
renate.malton@wiltshire.gov.uk  
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Motiv8 Children’s and Young People’s Service 

Web 
contact: 

https://www.dhi-online.org.uk/get-help/young-peoples-drug-alcohol-
services/motiv8 

 

 
 
Our objectives are to engage with young people’s groups and in turn promote the 
availability of the service for young people. 
 
 
About the service: 
Motiv8 provide support services in Wiltshire for children and young people, up to their 
18th birthday, with problematic substance use, and for children, young people and 
families affected by parental substance use.  Its primary objective is to improve the 
health, welfare and life chances of those vulnerable to, or experiencing, substance 
misuse. 
 
Motiv8 provide advice, guidance and one-to-one sessions for young people who are 
having problems with drugs and/or alcohol. The service is free and confidential, and 
aim to provide a flexible and non-judgemental space for young people to be open 
about the problems they are facing. 
 
 
How we help: 
Motiv8 sees young people in and around Wiltshire, in their communities; at schools, 
colleges and home visits. 
 
Our services include: 
 

 Brief interventions 

 Crime Prevention - community resolutions 

 Individual sessions 

 Outreach 

 Groupwork 

 Harm reduction information and advice 

 Signposting to other services 

 Workshops and training for professionals 

 Workshops and training for young people 
 
 
Motiv8 Team Manager:  
Natalie Huggins  
Please contact should you require any further information about the service. 
 
Phone 
0800 1696136 
 
Email 
info@dhimotiv8.org.uk 
 
Instagram 
dhimotiv8 
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: Community Area Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) 

Web 
contact: 

https://www.wiltshireintelligence.org.uk/community-area/  

 

 
Background  
The Community Area Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) works to 
collaboratively set local area priorities, by combining service led data with local 
insight and opinion. This acts as a catalyst for community led action that helps 
meet local need and supports the delivery of the Wiltshire Council Business Plan. 
Through working with the area boards, Wiltshire Council is able to encourage and 
support communities to take action to sustainably meet their needs.  
 
Aims of the JSNA  
 

 To collaboratively set our local priorities for each community area by 
combining our service led data with local insight and opinion  

 To facilitate community led action that addresses local priorities and 
supports the Wiltshire Council Business Plan.  

 
2020 Delivery plan  
 
The JSNA is refreshed every three years, with the next cycle due to be updated in 
2020. There will be three key engagement stages to support the area board in 
hearing from their communities and identifying their active local priorities:  
 

 Public JSNA survey (completed in Autumn 2019)  

 A JSNA event (scheduled for Spring 2020)  

 A resident and partner engagement exercise (scheduled for early summer 
2020)  

 
The flowchart shows the key milestones of the JSNA process with a more detailed 
description of the process below.  
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Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Public survey – Autumn 2019  
 
A public survey was delivered across the communities and 6,300 responses were 
received. Excel spreadsheets with the survey data are now available and full 
results from this survey will be published in due course at 
https://www.wiltshireintelligence.org.uk/community-area/ 
 
Data published online – early Spring 2020  
 
Public Health analysts will work collaboratively across Wiltshire Council 
departments, partners and local services to collect and analyse data.  
 
JSNA ‘Our Community Matters’ events – Spring 2020  
 
The purpose of each event will be to bring together local people to share the 
results of the public survey, highlight the findings from the service data and discuss 
and set the local priorities. Each event will be used to identify the area’s top 12 
priorities across the nine thematic areas:  
 
- Arts, culture and leisure  
- Children and young people  
- Community safety  
- Economy and employment  
- Environment  
- Health and wellbeing  
- Highways and transport  
- Housing  
- Older people  
 
Partner and resident engagement – early Summer 2020  
 
Following this meeting, further local conversations will take place with residents 
and partners. The engagement aims to establish partner and community capacity, 
resource and preference for the priorities that have been identified.  
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South East Wiltshire Station Managers Area Board 

Report – January 2020 

 

Are you Safe & Well? 

 
The key messages for a safer home 
  

 Ensure you have working smoke alarms installed on all levels of your 
home. Working alarms can give you the vital time needed to escape in a fire. Test your 
smoke alarms regularly and never remove batteries! 

  
 Never leave cooking unattended.  The majority of fires start in the kitchen so this is 

a high-risk area.  Many of us enjoy a merry tipple over the festive season but be sure 
to avoid cooking whilst under the influence of alcohol. Always turn off kitchen 
appliances when you have finished cooking. 

  
 Never leave burning candles unattended. Keep candles out of the reach of children, 

and away from decorations, cards and wrapping paper, fires, lights and heaters. 
  

 Put your cigarette out, right out.  Make sure your cigarette is fully extinguished and 
take care when under the influence of alcohol or tired. It’s very easy to fall asleep while 
your cigarette is still burning and set furniture alight. 

  
 Never use heaters to dry clothes.  Heaters can start fires when things are placed too 

close to them.  Keep them well away from curtains, clothing and furniture. 
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 Don’t overload sockets. Ensure only one plug per socket.  Always turn off plugs when 

they are not in use, except those that are designed to be left on, like freezers. 
  

 Ensure you switch off fairy lights and unplug them before you go to bed or leave 
the house. Check your Christmas tree lights conform to the British Standard (BS EN 
60598) and are in good working order before use. 

 Always use an RCD (residual current device) on outdoor electrical equipment. 
This safety device can save lives by instantly switching off the power if there is a fault 
and can be found in any DIY store.  

 Make sure that everyone in your home knows what to do in a fire – in the event of 
fire you should get out, stay out and call 999 

Our dedicated team of Safe & Well advisors can (at request) come to your home and 
discuss with you and your family how to maintain and regularly test you smoke alarms. They 
will also assist you in establishing a fire plan which will enable you to make a safe exit or go 
to a place of safety in the event of a fire in the home. 

But this is not all the advisors do, they are also able provide you with information on how to 
make simple changes to enable us all to live a healthier life style. They can assist in 
organising support from organisations such as Age UK to assist our older relatives, 
arranging mental health support for those who maybe finding things just a little bit harder to 
deal with and, can also signpost with Safeguarding issues. All of which can bring together 
our partner agencies within the NHS, Council, Police and volunteer services who’s aim is to 
enable those most vulnerable in our communities to be able to live in their own homes with 
the correct support.  

DO YOU KNOW A CHARLIE 

More than 6.5 million people in the UK are currently caring, unpaid, for a family member or 

friend who is older, disabled or seriously ill. Yet many people don’t identify themselves as 

carers, they simply see themselves as spouses, partners, parents, children or friends. 

A CHARLIE is a person whom meets at least one of the following criteria: 

 Care and support needs 
 Hoarding and/or mental health issues 
 Alcohol and medication use 
 Reduced mobility 
 Lives alone 
 Inappropriate smoking 
 Elderly and would benefit from support 

It only takes a few minutes to email or call us but can save a lifetime of heart ache for those 
who may suffer in silence, especially when they are cold in winter months or do not have the 
correct means to alert them to a fire in their home or to the dangers of carbon monoxide 
poisoning. 
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Hoarding 

 

We all keep things we don’t really need. Some of us have more possessions than we have 
storage for. But hoarding is a complex issue that goes far beyond untidiness or 
indecisiveness. 

Hoarders can fill entire rooms from floor to ceiling, leaving themselves the minimum space in 
which to live. This retention of property presents a real fire risk and makes it far harder for 
firefighters to be able to tackle any blaze. 

The Fire and Rescue Service can’t solve the problem of hoarding; however, where we know 
there is an issue, we can work with other agencies to try and reduce the risk of fire. 

Evidence from across the country shows that: 

 In 90% of all residential fires, the fire itself is contained to the room where it started. 
However, that figure drops to 40% where there is hoarding – as this additional material fuels 
the fire and makes it spread more quickly. 

 When there is a fire in a hoarder’s home, there is a far greater risk that the individual and/or 
family members will find it difficult or impossible to escape. 

 Common materials kept by hoarders include newspapers, magazines, books and soft 
furnishings – all of which are highly combustible. 

 The presence of vast amounts of hoarded material creates a risk to firefighters, both in 
getting to the fire and through increased heat and smoke. 

By offering Safe and Well visits, and installing smoke alarms, we can work with hoarders to 
try and make their homes more fire safe. If they want help in dealing with their hoarding 
compulsion, then we can refer them to other agencies for that support. However, we know 
that not every hoarder is ready to take that step and we want to ensure that they are as fire 
safe as possible, whatever the circumstances of their home. 

Contact us on either: 
Email: http://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/ 

Phone: 0800 038 2323 
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Recruitment 

 

As a predominately rural service, we are hugely reliant on those who live and work in the 

local community to support us by becoming an ‘On Call Firefighter’. Some of our local 

stations often struggle to provide a fire appliance during the day and this is due to a lack of 

available crew members at the station who are able to provide us with cover during working 

daytime hours. 

Are you or do you know someone who lives or works within 5 minutes of your local fire 

station and would like to become an On-Call firefighter? Are you an employer that is willing 

to release a member of your staff to join us?  Without the willingness of those in the 

community to join us then we will continue to struggle to turn fire appliances out for 

emergencies.  

We will provide full training which includes firefighting skills, first aid, driving skills for Cat C 

vehicles (if required) and fire prevention and protection skills. All these skills that we provide 

can assist in an individual’s normal workplace making that a safer environment within which 

to work. We provide all the uniform and fire kit and can help with travelling so there should 

be no expense to an individual once they manage to get in. 

Payment / salary is based on the number of hours an individual can provide us and we 

provide holiday leave entitlement and a pension.  

Our appliances and stations are based in the community and we need you as the community 

to help staff them. 

Contact us on our recruitment hotline on 01722 691444 or email recruitment@dwfire.org.uk 

or pop into any one of our stations to find out more. 
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Protection 

On-going interaction by Protection Team members with Local Authorities, Private landlords 

and tenants regarding fire safety-related matters: external cladding systems; fire detection 

and warning systems; fire resisting doors (& self-closers); combustibility/fire resistance of 

construction materials; commercial and residential sprinklers systems and water-mist 

suppression systems 

General Enquiries 

If you have a general fire safety enquiry regarding commercial property, please 

email fire.safety@dwfire.org.uk and the Fire Safety Team will respond in office hours.  

Fire Safety Complaint 
If you wish to tell us about fire safety risks in commercial premises, such as locked or 
blocked fire exits, you have three options: 

 You can email the fire safety department at enforcement@dwfire.org.uk 
 Call 01722 69 1717 during office hours (9am-5pm). 
 Call our Service Control Centre on 0306 799 0019 out of office hours (5pm-9am) 

 

Community Safety Plan 

DWFRS Community Safety Plan 2018-2022 outlines our plans for the future. It explains the 

diverse services we provide and how we plan to improve and deliver them over the four-year 

period. The plan can be found on the DWFRS website http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-

safety-plan/ 
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Response 

Total Incidents attended by DWFRS for Salisbury, Wilton & Amesbury: DWFRS have 

responded to a number of incidents in since the last report and the associated table shows 

the full number of incident related vehicle movements undertaken by each station from 23rd 

August 2019 up to and including the 9th December 2019. 

There have been no incidents of note that require reporting upon during this time. 

Demand 

 Salisbury Fire Station P1 Appliance 

 

Salisbury Fire Station P2 Appliance 

 

 

Salisbury has 4 Whole-Time (fulltime) watches providing 24/7 cover and are supported by 

the On Call crew who are called into the station to crew the P2 appliance if the Whole-Time 

appliance is mobilised to an incident.  

The number of movements under Road Traffic Collisions etc seems high as this included 

Stand By cover while the P1 appliance is committed to another incident. It is important that 

the City maintains an immediate response should the first appliance not be available. 

 

 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 114 

No. of Fires 77 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions and other Emergencies 88 

Total 279 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 19 

No. of Fires 33 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions, other Emergencies and 
Stand By’s 

133 

Total 185 
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Wilton Fire Station P1 Appliance and Water Carrier 

 

 

Amesbury Fire Station P1 Appliance 

 

 

 

Matty Maggs 

Station Manager, South East Wiltshire. Salisbury, Wilton & Amesbury 

Email: Matthew.maggs@dwfire.org.uk 

Tel: 07595 799708 / 01722 691137 

www.dwfire.org.uk 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 13 

No. of Fires 8 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions and other Emergencies 33 

Water Carrier movements 8 

Total 62 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 8 

No. of Fires 14 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions and other Emergencies 23 

Total 45 

Page 25





   

           

Partner Update for Amesbury Area Board 
 

 
Name of Partner:  Shrewton Parish Council  
 
Date of Area Board Meeting: 16 January 2020 
 
Headlines/Key Issues: 

 Local Housing Needs Survey 
 
The Parish of Shrewton is undertaking a housing needs survey for all households in the Parish from 
Friday 28th February closing on Monday 30th March 2020. We welcome responses either by returning 
the paper form or online at http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-local-housing-needs under the 
heading Current Housing Needs Surveys. 
  
The main aim of the survey is to determine the need for affordable housing together with the need for 
adapted housing or housing with care or support.  It will also help us to understand your views on new 
housing development in the parish in general. All households within the parish are encouraged to 
complete a survey and to read/pass on the information below to ensure that affordable housing options 
are promoted to all who could benefit from it.   
 
Types of Affordable Housing 

 Social Rented - set in line with Government policy and in the region of 50% of market rents 

 Affordable Rented - let at up to 80% of local market rents 

 Shared Ownership – where the purchaser buys a share (can be as low as 25% of the open 
market value) of the property using a mortgage and pays a reduced affordable rent to the 
Registered Housing Provider for the remaining share 

 Discount Market Units - these are sold to a qualifying purchaser at a minimum of a 20% discount 
on the market sale price  
 

Applicants for affordable and social rented housing in Wiltshire need to be registered with 
Homes4Wiltshire with the following eligibility: 

 A local connection to Wiltshire and further criteria as defined by the Homes4Wiltshire 
Allocations Policy: 
http://www.homes4wiltshire.co.uk/Data/Pub/PublicWebsite/ImageLibrary/Full%20Council%20
policy%20Feb%2018.pdf).  

 People without an immediate housing need can still register and may be considered for some 
types of affordable rented housing as well as being able to apply for any form of affordable 
home ownership.   

 Register with Homes4Wiltshire here: https://www.homes4wiltshire.co.uk/content/Myra 
 
Shared ownership housing and other forms of low-cost home ownership are available to a wide range 
of customers, and you may be surprised to find that this is something that could suit your needs, or 
the needs of a family member: 

 Monthly costs of owning a property on a shared ownership basis could be cheaper than renting 
the same size property in the private sector 

 Anyone with a household income of less than £80,000 per annum can register for shared 
ownership housing and other forms of low-cost home ownership 
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 The average shared ownership purchaser in Wiltshire in 2018/19 was 36 years old, with an 
average household income of £29,223 

 The average share purchased was at 44% of open market value, equating to an average 
purchase price of £100,675 

 81% of purchasers bought a house, and 19% bought a flat 

 40% of purchasers were previously renting in the private sector.    

 Applicants interested in shared ownership should register through Help to Buy South: 
https://www.helptobuysouth.co.uk/ 

 More information on shared ownership housing can also be obtained from Wiltshire Council’s 
webpages: http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-how-to-access-housing 

 

Page 28

https://www.helptobuysouth.co.uk/
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/housing-how-to-access-housing


 

December 2019 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

Recruitment for BSW CCG lay members underway 

In preparation for 1 April 2020 when we merge to become Bath and North East Somerset, Swindon 
and Wiltshire (BSW) CCG, we are searching for dynamic and passionate people to join our 
governing body as lay members. 
 
Lay members will have a key role in ensuring the newly merged CCG exercises its functions 
effectively, efficiently, economically and with good governance. We are looking for local individuals 
with strong links to public and patient engagement to help us improve health, reduce inequalities and 
provide the best services for a diverse population. 
 
We have a number of roles to fill, each with a specific focus: 

 Audit 

 Finance 

 Primary Care Commissioning 

 Patient and Public Engagement 

 Registered Nurse 

 Secondary Care Specialist 
 
If you know of anyone who has the skills and experience to help us drive change and improvements 
to health services across the local area, please get them to visit our website www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk 
where they will find a link to the job advertisements and job descriptions. 
 

 
 
Transforming Maternity Services Together - update 

Thank you to everyone who took part in our consultation and shared their views with us. There were 
many suggestions for how we can improve services and these will help inform our future plans. 
 

News  
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Since we started this process in 2017, more than 4,500 mums, families, staff and partners in the 
community have shared their views and ideas about how to deliver a safe and positive birth and 
maternity experience for families in B&NES, Swindon and Wiltshire, as well as prepare them to 
approach parenting with confidence. 
 
Our proposals have been rigorously examined by the South West Clinical Senate and an 
independent expert panel which included a GP, an obstetrician, representatives of mums and dads, 
a midwife and a quality improvement lead. We have also consulted with a joint B&NES, Swindon and 
Wiltshire Health and Overview Scrutiny Committee and worked through the NHS England assurance 
process. 
 
A final set of recommendations will be submitted to a joint meeting of the BaNES, Swindon and 
Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Groups Governing Body on Thursday 16 January 2020 where a 
decision will be made. 
 
This meeting will be in public and will take place at the Lackham Campus, Wiltshire College from 
10am – 12 noon.  More information will be available on the CCG websites shortly and papers will be 
published on the sites on 9 January 2020, in advance of the meeting. If you have any queries, please 
email us at maternity.transformationBSW@nhs.net 
 
You can still find information on the proposals on the Transforming Maternity Services Together 
website. 
 
 

 

Governing Body meeting 

Our next Wiltshire CCG Governing Body meeting will be Thursday 23 January 2020 at 2pm at 
Southgate House, Pans Lane, Devizes. 
 
The next BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW) Governing Bodies in common meeting is on 
Thursday 16 January 2020 at Lackham Campus, Wiltshire College from 10am – 12 noon. 
 
You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 
www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public 
 
 

 

News archive 

Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 
Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

NHS Wiltshire CCG 

Back to top 

 

      @NHSWiltshireCCG 
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January 2020 

The right healthcare, for you, with you, near you 
 
NHS Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) is responsible for commissioning a broad range 
of healthcare for the population of Wiltshire. We are led by experienced local GPs drawn from across 
the county, who provide clear clinical leadership to the big decisions affecting the future of healthcare 
provision in Wiltshire, carefully tailored to meet the differing needs of people locally. 

Our vision is to ensure the provision of a health service which is high quality, effective, clinically-led 
and local. We are committed to delivering healthcare that meets the needs of Wiltshire people, to 
consult and engage with our population to enable them to be involved in decisions made about 
health services and to deliver those services to people in their own homes or as close to home as 
possible. 

 

 

New Independent Chair appointed to lead Bath and North East Somerset, 

Swindon and Wiltshire health and care system 

Health and care leaders from Bath and North East Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW) have 
appointed a new Independent Chair. 
 
Stephanie Elsy, a Non-Executive Director at Solent Community and Mental Health Trust and former 
Leader of Southwark Council in London, joins the BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire Sustainability and 
Transformation Partnership (STP) from 9 December 2019. 
 
She will provide independent leadership and work to oversee the ongoing improvement and 
integration of health and care services across the region. 
 
She will also help to deliver the ambitions set out in BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire’s Five Year Plan  
– which will be published early next year – and provide support to the partnership as it develops into 
an Integrated Care System (ICS) by April 2021. 
 

 

New Director of Community and Joint Commissioning 

We are pleased to welcome Clare O’Farrell who has joined us as Interim Director of Community and 
Joint Commissioning. Clare has taken up this role to replace Ted Wilson who is currently acting Chief 
Operating Officer for Wiltshire.  
 
Clare has had a 29 year career in variety of senior leadership roles in the NHS including senior 
operational management roles in acute hospital services in Wales and in the South West. She was 
the management lead for the establishment of the original Avon and Somerset Cancer Services 
Network and has previously worked in a commissioning role locally. 
 

News  
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Since 2007 she has worked in senior roles at the Royal United Hospital where she has delivered 
strategic projects in partnership with NHS and with local people; this included a year supporting the 
successful bid for Wiltshire Community Services tender and most recently the acquisition of the 
RNHRD services which encompassed large scale public consultation and the successful transfer of 
patient services to new accommodation on the RUH site. 

 
 
Reminder - Transforming Maternity Services Together decision on 

proposal this month 

Follow extensive consultation, a final set of recommendations to change the way maternity services 
are delivered in B&NES, Swindon and Wiltshire will be submitted to a joint meeting of the BaNES, 
Swindon and Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Groups Governing Body on Thursday 16 January 
2020. 
 
This meeting will be in public and will take place at the Lackham Campus, Wiltshire College from 
10am – 12 noon. If you have any queries, please email us at maternity.transformationBSW@nhs.net 
 
You can still find information on the proposals on the Transforming Maternity Services Together 
website. 

 

BSW CCG online 

As we head towards the merger with Bath and North East Somerset CCG and Swindon CCG in April 

2020, we are consolidating our online presence.  

Our Twitter accounts have already merged – you can follow us @NHSBSWCCG 

We are working on our Facebook accounts – the new address will be @NHSBSWCCG 

And by 1 April 2020 we will have a new website in place – more information to follow. 

 

 

Governing Body meeting 

Our next Wiltshire CCG Governing Body meeting will be Thursday 23 January 2020 at 2pm at 
Southgate House, Pans Lane, Devizes. 
 
The next BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW) Governing Bodies in common meeting is on 
Thursday 16 January 2020 at Lackham Campus, Wiltshire College from 10am – 12 noon. 
 
You can read the papers from previous meetings on our website 
www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/governance/governing-body-meetings-in-public 
 
 

 

News archive 
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Read more news from Wiltshire CCG in our news archive – www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/news/news-

archive. 

 
Keep up to date with news and information from Wiltshire CCG on social media.  

 

 

NHS Wiltshire CCG 

Back to top 

 

      @NHSBSWCCG 
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Healthwatch Wiltshire is asking for the views 
and experiences of people who have been 
in touch with Wiltshire Council’s Advice and 
Contact team.
 
The Advice and Contact Service was set up in 
April 2018 to provide support and information 
on adult social care services. Any adult living 
in Wiltshire or thinking about moving to the 
area, including family and friends, can contact 
the team to find out how social care and other 
services could help.
 
The Healthwatch Wiltshire survey will look 
at how well this new service is working and 
identify any areas that could be improved.
 
Stacey Sims, Healthwatch Wiltshire Manager, 
said: “People have told us that they struggle 
to find the information they need around adult 
social care and that carers and people who pay 
for their own care find this especially difficult.
 
“Because of this feedback and the 
development of the new Advice and Contact 
team, we would like to hear from anyone who 
has used the service to share their experiences 
with us.  
 
“Your feedback will then be shared with the 
team and their commissioners so they can 
understand what’s going well and where 
improvements can be made.” 

How you can get involved

Two versions of the survey are available online, 
and can be completed depending on how you 
accessed the Advice and Contact Service.

If you contacted the team by telephone, go to 
www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/
adviceandcontacttelephone
 
If you contacted the team by email, go to 
www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/
adviceandcontactemail
 
If you prefer, you can have a chat about 
your experiences with a member of the 
Healthwatch Wiltshire team, either on the 
phone or in your own home, please call us  
on 01225 434218 or email us at  
info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk to arrange. 

All feedback is anonymous. 

More information about the Advice and Contact 
Service is available at adults.wiltshire.gov.uk

Area Board Update
December 2019

01225 434218 			  info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 	 www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

Survey seeks views on council’s 
Advice and Contact Service
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We are looking for a Board Co-ordinator who 
can liaise with and co-ordinate our Local 
Leadership Board, including working with the 
chair and manager to prepare the agenda and 
papers for meetings, take notes and share 
these with all members of the Board. 

Our Local Leadership Board is the driving force 
behind our commitment to ensure the voices 
of children, young people and adults are heard 
by those who run, plan and regulate health and 
social care services in the county.

Its members are from a variety of backgrounds, 
including the NHS and education, and their 
role is to help us prioritise the health and 
social care issues that are most important to 
the people of Wiltshire.

The Board Co-ordinator role is for 10 hours 
a month and applicants will need to have 
experience in minute taking. The closing date 
is 26 January 2020. Find out more at: www.
helpandcare.org.uk/work-with-us/vacancies

Find out more about our Board at:
www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/our-board

Area Board Update
January 2020

01225 434218 			  info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 	 www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

Applications open for new 
Board Co-ordinator role

Keep in touch
Stay up to date with what we’re doing 
and where we’re going by signing up to 
our news alerts. 

Simply complete the form at the bottom 
of the homepage on our website to 
receive the latest updates straight to 
your inbox. 

Find out where we’ll be heading at  
www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/events

And follow us on social media: 

Board members 
Andy Mintram, 
Irene Kohler, 
Rob Jefferson 
(Chair), Hazel 
Dunnett  
and Emma  
Leatherbarrow

healthwatchwiltshire

healthwatchwiltshire

@HWWilts
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Report to Amesbury 

Date of Meeting 16/01/2020 

Title of Report Community Youth Grants 

1. Purpose of the report: 
To ask Councillors to consider the following applications seeking funding from the 
Amesbury Area Board.  

Application 
Grant 
Amount 

 

Applicant: Able Hands Together CIC 
Project Title: Building a bridge project 

£5000.00  

Applicant: Evergreen Cafe, Amesbury 
Project Title: Evergreen Cafe Young People 
Cookery Group 

£2500.00  

Total grant amount requested at this 
meeting 

£7500  

Total amount allocated so far £133050  

2. Main Considerations 
 
2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2018 / 19 year is 
made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded. 
 
2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the 
Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards. 
 
2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community 
Area Board grants criteria. 

2.4  Community youth grants are awarded to provide positive activities for young 
people aged 13 – 19 and up to 25 with a disability. 
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3. The applications  

Applicant: Able Hands Together CIC 
Project Title: Building a bridge 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£5000.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2019/20 

Project Summary: We have a new location to run our farm based 
education service there is a small river and a bridge needs to be built over it 
to give the students more access to the land one the other side. The live 
stock will be kept on this field.  
 
Please tell us WHO will benefit and HOW they will benefit from your 
project and benefit your local community: Laura Tween was a 
approached  commissioner Vicki Duniclif to provide much needed 
educational services in south wiltshire that concentrated on animal 
management horticulture and life skills. There is an evident need in 
Salisbury and south wilts for a service that is outside of a conventional 
learning environment for young people who have  learning disabilities 
autism or ADHD. There are many young people that are having to travel to 
the north of the county to receive the services they needed in further 
education. This service supports young people to become independent with 
the overall aim at the end is to prepare for employment. We will also open 
the farm up for weekend activities for mental health and young carers. 
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Applicant: Evergreen Cafe, Amesbury 
Project Title: Evergreen Cafe Young 
People Cookery Group 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£2500.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2019/20 

 
Project Summary:   We are teaching young people to cook so as to give 
them a skill that will be helpful to them later in life and also trying to occupy 
them so they don’t get into trouble on the streets. 
 
Please tell us WHO will benefit and HOW they will benefit from your 
project and benefit your local community: We are trying to engage the 
young people by cooking hopefully they will be able to take it up either as a 
hobby or as a career. A lot of young people do not get to learn to cook at 
home this is an opportunity for them to learn a skill. Some are writing GCSE 
Food Technology this is an opportunity for them to perfect their skills for the 
final exam. The first half of the class is mainly discussing the class which 
the young people will get to have an input on how the lesson will go then we 
start cooking. This will give them an opportunity to understand how the 
lesson will progress. Our classes comprise of 15 children or young people 
per age group.   

The funding request is for 13 to 19 year olds and up to 25 with a disability.  

Report Author: 
Jacqui Abbott 
Jacqui.abbott@wiltshire.gov.uk 
07771 844 530 
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Amesbury Area Board Page 1 of 3 Wiltshire Council 

Outcomes from Climate Change Workshop – Amesbury Area Board, 21/11/19 

Top Carbon Issues for Individuals 

1) Imported Emissions 

2) What We Eat 

3) Stuff 

4) Cars-Travel 

5) Home Energy 

6) Flights 

7) Clothes 

8) Tech Upgrades 

9) Washing Clothes 

10) Waste & Recycling 

11) Wildcards! 

Actions people and their communities might take to tackle these issues: 

1) Imported Emissions 

 

 Vertical farming  

 Buying locally/use local suppliers  

 Buying seasonally  

 Buy less – only buy what you need 

 

2) What We Eat 

 

 Plan your meals for the week   

 Go vegetarian/vegan/flexitarian  

 Eat fresh food with less packaging  

 Educate people on what to eat 

 Learn to make meals with leftovers 

 Grow your own 

 

3) Stuff 

 Buy less stuff 

 Reduce the presents you give 

 Ask if you really need it 

 Recycle/donate unwanted items 

 

4) Cars-Travel 

 

 Work from home  

 Restrict engine size  

 Go electric?  

 Lobby government for low cost and efficient public transport 

 Lobby government to transform public transport to electric/gas/hydrogen  

 Put in more safe cycle routes 

 Car share 
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 Buy a bus pass as an incentive to use public transport 

 Ask yourself if you really need to go? 

 Introduce charging zones for car drivers in busy areas 

 Walk when possible 

 Make park and ride free 

 Use community transport 

 

5) Home Energy 

 

 Install L.E.D’s  

 Install Smart meters  

 Install efficient insulation  

 Install solar panels on all new builds and all public buildings 

 VAT free initiatives needed by government for energy efficient home improvements 

to houses 

 Grey water collection from homes  

 Turn off lights  

 Put a jumper on instead of the heating 

 Turn down thermostats 

 Review planning constraints on listed buildings, so they can be refurbed to be more 

eco friendly and comfortable to live in.  

 

6) Flights 

 

 Take less flights 

 Holiday in the UK – ‘Staycation’ 

 Get the train/boat 

 Lobby local and central government to rate airlines on how carbon neutral/green 

they are, so people can make an educated choice if they must fly. This would also 

create consumer pressure on airlines to be greener.  

 Increase taxes 

 

7) Clothes 

 

 Buy less  

 Recycle more  

 Use charity shops  

 Don’t follow fashion 

 Upcycle 

 Buy fair trade 

 

8) Tech Upgrades 

 

 Re-use tech  

 Build equipment to last longer  

 Repair not replace  

Page 44



Amesbury Area Board Page 3 of 3 Wiltshire Council 

 Use software which does not require upgrades to tech, large processing power etc 

 Train people to repair tech  

 If it still works, don’t change it  

 Ask yourself if you really need it 

 Recycle old tech at Curry’s 

 

9) Washing Clothes 

 

 Wash at lower temperatures 

 Only wash it if it’s dirty/wear items more than once 

 Always wash a full load 

 Use eco-friendly washing detergent 

 Do not use tumble dryer 

 

10) Waste and Recycling 

 

 Supermarkets should only buy what they can sell  

 Ban 2 for 1 deals  

 Put pressure on shops to only use packaging that can be recycled   

 Improve food waste recycling 

 Plan meals, buy less food  

 Write a shopping list before going out  

 Take items of use to charity shops etc 

 Use keep cups/reusable receptacles 

 

11) Wildcards! 

 

 Change planning laws to insist that all new developments are green/all new builds 

are carbon neutral  

 Plant trees  

 Use cloth nappies rather than disposable nappies 

 

Best ways to communicate with Wiltshire residents: 

 Wiltshire Council Website 

 Parish websites 

 Village/town websites 

 Facebook 

 Other Social Media 
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Report to Amesbury Area Board 

Date of Meeting 16/01/2020 

Title of Report Community Area Grant funding 

Purpose of the report: 
To consider the applications for funding listed below  

Applicant Amount requested 

Applicant: Smiley Face Nursery 
Project Title: Smiley Face Nursery - New preschool 
toilets 
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

Applicant: Woodford Parish Council 
Project Title: Speed Indicator Device for Middle 
Woodford 
 
View full application 
  

£1450.00 

Applicant: Winterbourne Parish Council 
Project Title: Information dissemination across the 
Winterbournes 
 
View full application 
  

£1199.80 

Applicant: Able Hands Together CIC 
Project Title: Able Hands Together Barn conversion 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

1. Background 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to 
them. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the Area Board 
Grants Guidance 
 
The funding criteria and application forms are available on the council’s website.  

2. Main Considerations 
2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2019/20 year is 
made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded. 
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2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the 
Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards. 
 
2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community 
Area Board grants criteria.  

3. Environmental & Community Implications 
Grant Funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, 
social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent of 
which will be dependent upon the individual project.  

4. Financial Implications 
Financial provision had been made to cover this expenditure.  There is currently 
£36,052.66 remaining in the Amesbury capital grants fund.  The applications total 
£12,649.80.  If the awards are all made in full, there will be £23,402.86 remaining in 
the fund.  

5. Legal Implications 
There are no specific legal implications related to this report.  

6. Human Resources Implications 
There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.  

7. Equality and Inclusion Implications 
Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in 
order to meet the Council’s Public Sector Equality Duty. 
 
Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Council’s equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based 
projects and schemes, where they meet the funding criteria.  

8. Safeguarding Implications 
The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place 
to safeguard children, young people and vulnerable adults.  

9. Applications for consideration  

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3498 

Smiley Face 
Nursery 

Smiley Face Nursery - New 
preschool toilets 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
To refurbish the old pre-school toilets at our local charity run nursery in Amesbury. 
We cater for the very high demand of childcare spaces needed for parents of pre-
school children mainly funded so they have an equal opportunity to experience an 
early education that their parents may not afford without funded places. We wish to 
renew the toilets for a safe and child friendly environment with the necessary 
facilities needed. Please note these are the old toilets from the Children’s Centre 
which have not been replaced in around 15 years. 
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Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
The building is owned by Wiltshire Council on a long lease and Smiley Face 
Nursery is responsible for the upkeep of the building.  The new toilets would 
constitute capital expenditure.  Match funding is available.  The application meets 
our grants criteria.   

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3552 

Woodford Parish 
Council 

Speed Indicator Device for 
Middle Woodford 

£1450.00 

Project Description: 
An SID is required in Middle Woodford in further endeavours to curb speeding 
through the village. A metro count provided the 85 percentile to allow for 
Community Speed Watch which was set up but with the number of vehicles 
travelling through the village rapidly increasing due to developments on the 
outskirts of Salisbury and residents using the Valley as a rat run speeding 
becomes more and more of a problem. 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
Match funding is available and the application meets our grants criteria. 

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3549 

Winterbourne Parish 
Council 

Information dissemination 
across the Winterbournes 

£1199.80 

Project Description: 
To provide additional noticeboards at key points across the parish for display of 
public information including information on events voluntary services and council 
services. Concurrently the main Parish Council noticeboard will be replaced as 
beyond repair. The project follows the closure of the Winterbourne Post Office and 
Stores which was an important focal point for information and there is also now a 
new need to publicise alternatives to the services provided by the Post Office and 
Stores. The Parish Council will be redeveloping its website to further disseminate 
such key information. However the provision of the new noticeboards is essential 
in its own right as the Winterbournes have a high proportion of elderly residents 
many of whom will be less able or unable to rely on the internet. 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
Match funding is available and the application meets our grants criteria. This will 
be an important focal point for the community.  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 
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Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3499 

Able Hands Together 
CIC 

Able Hands Together 
CIC 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
AHT is a not for profit Community Interest Company that offers days activities for 
adults who have a learning difficulty and is also an alternative education provider 
registered with Wiltshire council. We teach basic animal management horticulture 
and life skills to student ages 18 plus.  
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
The project is to convert a barn so that it can be used for day activities for people 
with a learning disability.  There is match funding available and the project meets 
our grants criteria.  
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report 
 
Report Author: 
Jacqui Abbott 
Community Engagement Manager 
01722 434344 
jacqui.abbott@wiltshire.gov.uk  
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